Division II
Redshirt Rule

Division II Bylaw:
14.2.4.1.7 Exception – Football. In football, a student-athlete in their initial year at an institution, who is eligible for competition at a Division II institution, may compete in up to three contests in a season without using a season of competition. (Effective 8/1/23 for competition that occurs on or after 8/1/23)

Rationale:  The proposed legislation developed by the Division II National Football Committee and the AFCA makes this change to the seasons of competition model to enhance the student-athlete experience.  Health and safety are extremely important.  Serious injuries are a common occurrence during the football season.  This can mean either playing an injured player or playing a freshman intending to redshirt.  Allowing the student athlete, the ability to play in up to three games will allow the athlete the ability to acclimate to the college game without costing a year.  A Division II football team is allowed 36 scholarships, compared to their Division I counterparts at 85.  This means there are fewer players allowed on game day rosters. Division II football is also one of the only sports that does not have an exhibition game or scrimmage for a student-athlete to compete in that doesn’t count as a season of competition.  By allowing teams the ability to play a student-athlete in up to three games can also take the workload from current starters by reducing the amount of time they are on the field.  Participating in up to three games is the same for the Medical Hardship rule of the percentage of games played to give a season back to the student-athlete.
Academically, a freshman student-athlete who is playing in contests will have a more favorable college experience and will be more likely to be retained.  Academic success rates can increase as student-athletes are able to stay for five years.  Currently, the academic success rate for football players is at 55% which is the lowest of all sports for both men and women.  The ability for some of these students to not only receive a Bachelor’s degree but Master’s degree as well can enhance the reason why they may want to stay in school.  This rule would not change the Division II ten semester rule, or the ability for a non-qualifier to participate in NCAA athletics.    This rule also aligns similarly with other Division II sports whose freshman are allowed to play in games/matches and not count toward a year of eligibility.
Financial Impact:  None.
